California Public Utilities Commission�Office of Ratepayer Advocates


Phase 1 Rebuttal Testimony on�Unbundling of Revenue Cycle Components�for Electric Industry Restructuring





The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) presents this rebuttal testimony in order to correct confusion that has been introduced by the prepared direct testimony of Southern California Gas Company (SoCalGas).  SoCalGas states that it is concerned that findings in this proceeding may prematurely determine an outcome for natural gas unbundling through the establishment of revenue cycle credits before the policies for specific revenue cycle issues have been fully addressed in the Gas Strategy proceeding.  ORA shares this concern and therefore has not proposed credits for natural gas revenue cycle services, as the scope of this proceeding has been defined by Decision 97-05-039.


The confusion created by SoCalGas' testimony is introduced when it states that ORA has gone a step beyond the proposals of parties in this proceeding which recommend that meter reading and billing credit categories should reflect all possible combinations affecting both natural gas and electricity service.  ORA believes that its prepared direct testimony simply states that customers who receive both electric and gas service from the same utility distribution company (UDC) should be treated as electric-only customers if their energy service provider (ESP) is also performing the relevant natural gas revenue cycle service as a contractor to the UDC.  For purposes of this proceeding, ORA's testimony has clearly left the terms of such a contract to negotiation between the UDC and ESP.  ORA has recommended neither the conditions for provision of such service nor the compensation to be paid to the ESP.  Thus, SoCalGas' concerns are not properly directed at ORA's testimony.
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